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GREETINGS FROM THE CHAIR 

  Hello MPD Members! 

  I’m happy to introduce myself as new Chair for the 

  Medical Plastics Division and thank Norris Tollefson, 

  who held that position for many years and led our 

  Division through many challenges. I’m happy to 

report that the Medical Plastics Division Board recognized Norris with a 

MVP Award, which was presented to him earlier this summer by Bob 

Herman (photo below). We are grateful that Norris will continue to 

advise us and help the Division. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At ANTEC 2016, in addition to podium presentations, we hosted a Panel 

discussion titled “From Wearables to Implantables” with panelists 

Meredith May, Ajay Padsalgikar  and Stephen Spiegelberg. This 

excellent discussion, moderated by our own Maureen Reitman, was not 

only informative but gave us some ideas for future technical content. For 

ANTEC 2017, Vipul Dave will coordinate our technical program and we 

thank him in advance! 
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MVP Award: (L-R: Norris Tollefson, Bob Herman) 



GREETINGS FROM THE CHAIR (Continued) 

Our Board of Directors also welcomed a few new members this year 

and we look forward to their input on our telcos and meetings. With 

2017 not so far away, in addition to ANTEC in Anaheim as our main 

technical conference, we can look forward to a European Medical 

Plastics Conference, which will be in Brussels on March 7 and 8. 

 

There have been interesting threads in “The Chain” on ideas about 

technical conferences.  This topic also takes a lot of time for the MPD 

board, and we are keen to bring technical content to our Members that 

is relevant, timely and convenient. If you have ideas for the Medical 

Plastics Division, don’t be shy to share them with any one of us…it just 

might be “what the doctor ordered”! 

 

     Best Regards, 

     Pierre Moulinié 
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MEET YOUR SPE MPD BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Harrison Yu James Madenjian Kathy Schacht 

SPE Liaison 

Austin Coffey 

EU Representative 

Why not you? Why not your 

colleague? 

Do you have questions about MPD Membership? 
 

Please email Ed Fewkes 

fewkesej@corning.com 

Are you interested in volunteering for the BOD? 
 

Please email Pierre Moulinié 

pierre.moulinie@covestro.com 
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LETTER FROM THE PAST CHAIR 
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  Hello Fellow Members of the Medical Plastics Division: 

 

  I have been a member of the MPD Board of Directors 

  for the last eight years.  During that time, I spent four 

  years as newsletter editor and the last two years as 

  division chair.  I have been a member of SPE since 

1986.  If you run the numbers, you can see it took me a long time before I 

became involved.  I can tell you that these last eight years have been the 

most rewarding and fulfilling part on my membership in SPE.  These 

years have been evidence to me that you get back only what you put in. 

 

What does the Medical Plastics Division and SPE mean to you?  If it is 

just an item on your resume, then you are not realizing the full resources 

that SPE has to offer.  We all know that membership and participation 

have been declining for several years.  Some possible reasons are 

lessening employer support and the advent of social media as an 

alternate form of networking.  I was personally fortunate to have a boss 

who enthusiastically encouraged my involvement with MPD for the last 

two years.  He recognized that my association with MPD and SPE was 

good not only for my career but also good for our company as a conduit to 

new and innovative ideas.  I can recall one or two specific cases where 

information I learned at an ANTEC conference helped us solve a start-up 

problem or manufacturing problem. 

 

The challenge facing us as a Division and as a Society is how to engage 

you, our membership.  As newsletter editor, I reached out to the 900-odd 

members of the MPD three or four times a year. However, I noticed that it 

was a small core of the same people, over and over again, who 

contributed to the newsletter and who kept the Division running. 



LETTER FROM THE PAST CHAIR 
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I am reaching out to you here, asking you to get involved. 

 

Do you have a talent for organization?  Arranging a half-day seminar or 

conference is one way to have a terrific impact and make a great 

contribution to the Medical Plastics Division. This is among the best ways 

to communicate, exchange information, and to network.  Would you be 

interested in organizing such an event?  Contact this year’s technical 

program chair, Vipul Dave. 

 

Do you have an artistic side?  Our newsletter editor Louis Somlai would 

be delighted for your help in designing and assembling the newsletter 

and/or webpage for the Medical Plastics Division. 

 

Are numbers and finance more your speed?  The MPD regularly donates 

to the Student Activities Committee but we need to manage our financial 

assets in order to make these donations.  Would you help? 

 

There are many roles for people of diverse interests within the Medical 

Plastics Division (in addition to plastics engineering).  Look over the 

responsibilities of the Board of Directors described in this newsletter and 

see where you can make a contribution.  We welcome any and all. 

Sincerely, 

Norris M. Tollefson 

Past Chair 



  Greetings fellow Medical Plastics Division members 

  and welcome to our refreshed newsletter! I want to 

  thank everyone for their patience (did you really 

  have a choice?☺) as the newsletter responsibilities 

  were migrated and new templates were set up. Not 

  only is this my first year volunteering for the board this 

is my first newsletter! I would like to thank everyone who helped with this 

first effort. 

 

With respect to content and presentation: we’ve made an intentional effort 

to get more photos into the newsletter. We felt it was important for you to 

know who we are and what we look like; but even more important to us: 

we are interested in getting to know more about you and how we can best 

work together to make the MPD a great SPE division and to maximize the 

value of membership to  you. 

 

Please view this communication tool as a work in progress. I need your 

feedback to improve both the visual appeal and content of the newsletter. 

Feel free to email me directly with your thoughts: lssomlai@yahoo.com;  

I look forward to hearing from you! 

 

 

     Best Regards, 

     Louis Somlai 

GREETINGS FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Newsletter Suggestions? Want to Advertise? 
 

Please email Louis Somlai 

lssomlai@yahoo.com 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

ANTEC2016 SPE MPD BOD Meeting: (L-R: Michael Wallick, Vipul Dave, 

Ed Fewkes, Bob Herman, Pierre Moulinié, Glenn Beall, Maureen 

Reitman, Louis Somlai, Harrison Yu [not pictured Len Czuba]) 

ANTEC2016 SPE MPD BOD Meeting: (L-R: Len Czuba, Ed Fewkes, Bob 

Herman, Glenn Beall, Michael Wallick, Louis Somlai, Pierre Moulinié, 

Vipul Dave) 9 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

MPD Service Award to Glenn Beall: A melancholy token was presented 

to  Glenn Beall on his retirement from the Medial Plastics Division.  Glenn 

has served as a board member and a former division chair over the more 

than 30 years since the group's founding.  In addition to formally saying 

"Goodbye and Farewell Good Friend,"  The MPD donates $1,000 to the 

University of Syracuse Plastics Museum in his name and in memory of 

his wife Patsy Beall, the two who were instrumental in helping to establish 

the Museum. (L-R: Glenn Beall, Michael Wallick) 

SPE Communications Award for Jordan Freedman: Served as 

Newsletter editor for more than 3 years for the MPD (L-R: Jordan 

Freedman, Len Czuba) 



ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

“Fellow of the Society” Award to Steve McCarthy: Awarded for 

outstanding contributions in the field of plastics engineering, science or 

technology. Candidates are sponsored by an SPE Division or Special 

Interest Group and elected by the Fellows Election Committee on the 

basis of their professional record as well as written sponsorships from at 

least two SPE members. Only 319 members have been awarded this 

prestigious title since it was introduced in 1984. (L-R: Dick Cameron 

[outgoing SPE president], Steve McCarthy) 

“Fellow of the Society” Award for Steve McCarthy: (L-R: Margie 

Hanna, Austin Coffey, Steve McCarthy, Maureen Reitman, Len Czuba) 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

Meeting with the next generation of plastics professionals… 

and recruiting potential future SPE MPD members…. 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

Well attended technical poster sessions with lively discussion 

Opportunities to meet, network with, and recruit new talent 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

“From Wearables to Implantables” (L-R: Ajay Padsalgikar, Stephen 

Spiegelberg, Meredith May, Maureen Reitman [moderator]) 

“From Wearables to Implantables” was a panel discussion with 

invited speakers and a very lively discussion on medical plastics 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed… 

Breakfast of Past Chairs: Past chairs try to get together for breakfast at 

each ANTEC to meet and support new chair Pierre Moulinié (L-R: Len 

Czuba, Steve McCarthy, Maureen Reitman, Pierre Moulinié, Glenn Beall) 

BOD Dinner at Nada: (L-R: Louis Somlai, Ed Fewkes, Maureen Reitman, 

Margie Hanna, Tom Haas, Bob Herman, Pierre Moulinié) 
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ANTEC 2016 UPDATES – Check out what you missed…. 

BOD Dinner at Nada: (L-R: Margie Hanna, Louis Somlai, Pierre Moulinié) 

BOD Dinner at Nada: (L-R: Tom Haas, Maureen Reitman, Ed Fewkes) 

16 



During K 2016 the special show "Plastics shape the future" will 

highlight the developments that are already taking shape and the 

visions that may become reality tomorrow. With reference to 

examples, the show demonstrates to what extent plastics are making 

their mark on modern living spaces – functionally, aesthetically and 

sustainably. Attention is also devoted to economic and environmental 

matters, and even problematical issues like marine litter, for example, 

will be addressed.  

 

In 2016, the special show, a project of the German plastics industry 

under the leadership of PlasticsEurope Deutschland e.V. and Messe 

Düsseldorf, is supplementing K's exhibition array for the 9th time. The 

world's foremost gathering of the plastics and rubber sector will again 

be covering everything the industry has to offer. Some 3,000 exhibitors 

from all continents will be taking part, and all 19 halls of Düsseldorf's 

fairgrounds are already fully booked. Some 200,000 trade visitors from 

all over the world are expected at K 2016.  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
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  This year, the second of three annual meetings of 

  Council typically held in the Fall was scheduled for 

  August to give the Executive Committee additional 

  time to plan for all the extra work needed to  

  implement a new governance plan.  The Council 

  meeting weekend was held on August 19, 20 and 21 in 

Quebec City, Canada.  This location was chosen in an effort to bolster 

support and attendance at a TopCon that the local Quebec Section was 

holding during this same timeframe. 

 

There were over 60 members of Council and Senior Governance as well 

as staff (4) in attendance at the council weekend.  This was a very good 

representation, especially since travel to this venue required two 

international flights for most of us.  The business of the weekend was 

busy, intense and in some of the discussion, not good news.   

 

Specifically, we learned that the projected finances for 2016 show that 

SPE may close the year with a $50K to $60K shortfall.  The reason for 

this is that membership in SPE continues to lag (we currently have 13,154 

members) and instead of a projection of growth, we are actually seeing a 

reduction or loss in members.  ANTEC 2016 had an attendance of 1,315.  

Twenty years ago, membership in SPE was approximately 30,000 and 

ANTEC attendance was in the range of 4,000.  The difference in these 

numbers directly affects income and this has forced SPE to reduce staff 

from what had been in the 30 range to currently 11 or 12. 

COUNCILOR’S REPORT – Len Czuba 
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In order to turn around the loss of members and the shrinking budgets, 

SPE has been working to remake itself starting with governance 

restructuring and giving attention to areas focusing on the next generation 

professionals in the plastics industry.  During this Council meeting, we 

finalized the governance restructuring plan which will begin to be 

implemented starting early in 2017.  It will take 3 years to fully implement 

and transition to this plan but it is anticipated to bring far more of a focus 

to leadership with professionals assigned areas in which they are both 

trained and capable of operating such as finances, long term strategic 

planning and membership growth.  I have provided a PowerPoint 

presentation which can also be found on the Chain under the Leadership 

Community in the library of documents.  Additional resources are 

available on the Chain.   

 

The Chain is becoming the “go-to” place for anything related to SPE and 

plastics.  All are encouraged to both sign up for and use the Chain for 

communication within SPE and to stay in touch with other plastics 

professionals.  All SPE “chapters”, i.e. Sections and Divisions are 

encouraged to establish their own groups within this network and carry on 

most if not all communication to its members using this new electronic 

communication tool.  

 

During these council meetings, a new Student Chapter was approved for 

Imperial College in London, England.  In addition, the Central Europe 

Section was one of the sections targetted for merging into one European 

Section incorporating all the areas of Europe.  But because there were 

many unanswered questions about this move, the motion to merge all 

European Sections was tabled until the next meeting of Council, 

tentatively planned for December 2016. 

COUNCILOR’S REPORT – Len Czuba 
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COUNCILOR’S REPORT – Continued 

Finally in finalizing the process that started about two years ago, the final 

step of closing down the Rochester Section was voted upon and passed.  

 

A good number of changes were made to the By-Laws and Policies 

primarily to allow the transition to the governance model for SPE.  All of 

these documents are available for anyone interested in reading them by 

looking on the Chain in Leadership Lane.   

 

It was announced that one of the newly elected members of EC, Rochelle 

Lemieux had submitted her resignation due to a change in her work 

assignments and life.  Rodney Joslin, one of Ms. Lemieux challengers 

received the second-most number of votes and was therefore appointed 

to fill the open spot on EC.   

 

The entire gathering of Councilors and senior governance had a break-out 

session in which the task of rejuvenating ANTEC by doing whatever we 

thought would help was discussed.  The ideas from each group were 

shared and then discussed briefly and collected to be compiled and 

distributed for all by past SPE president Donna Davis.   

 

Membership information available through the SPE database was 

presented as a resource to all Sections and Division and all membership 

chair and committees were encouraged to take advantage of this 

information.  This information is intended for chapter membership chair to 

help understand members, understand member growth areas and to 

guide the group in meeting the needs of its members. 
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COUNCILOR’S REPORT – Continued 

If there is any problem accessing or using the site or this information, we 

were told to contact SPE HQ.  SPE also provides a wide variety of 

marketing materials available through HQ and all are encouraged to use 

as needed. 

 

The next meeting of Council is tentatively planned for December and will 

be held as a phone-in meeting. 

 

All presentations presented and discussed at this Council weekend can 

be found on the Chain and all in Leadership are encouraged to refer to 

them especially if any specific information is sought. 

 

With warm regards, 

Len 

  

Councilor, Medical Plastics Division 

1995-1996 President of SPE 

 

Do you have questions about the Councilor’s Report? 
 

Please email Len Czuba 

lczuba@czubaenterprises.com 
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MEDICAL PLASTICS DIVISION-S.P.E.   

    

Treasurers report as of Aug 31, 2016   

    

    

    

Balance as of May 31, 2016 $24,924.07  

    

RECENT INCOME   

    

EXPENSES   

    

MPD Panelist payment for ANTEC $534.06  

Councillors Expense for ANTEC $981.14  

Syracuse University* $1,000.00  

    

Funds available as of August 31, 2016 $22,408.87  

    

UPCOMING EXPENSES   

    

NOTES 

    

SPE Second Quarter Rebate (pending deposit) $310.00  

    

Ali Ashter   

Treasurer - MPD   
    

* MPD donation on behalf of Glenn Beall on the occasion of his retirement from the 

BOD after more than 15 years of continuous service (see photo on Page 8) 

TREASURER’S REPORT – Ali Ashter 

Do you have questions about the Treasurer Report? 
 

Please email Ali Ashter 

ashter2000@gmail.com 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES – Ben Poon 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES – Continued 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES – Continued 

Do you have questions about BOD Meeting Minutes 
 

Please email Ben Poon 

benjamin_poon@baxter.com 
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2016-2017 CALENDAR – SPE WEBSITE (WWW.4SPE.ORG) 

Newsletter 

Suggestions? 
 

Please email  

Louis Somlai at 

lssomlai@yahoo.com 
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